
May 3, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
House Appropriations Committee House Appropriations Committee
H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Sidewalk and Crosswalk Safety Project in the Fiscal Year 2025
Transportation, Housing & Urban Development, & Related Agencies Appropriations Bill. The
entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Grantsville, located at 171 Hill Street,
Grantsville, MD 21536.

If awarded, this funding would be used to provide pedestrian and ADA access to the Town of
Grantsville’s Arts and Entertainment district, the Casselman River Bridge State Park, and tie into
the River Road Bikeways Project. New sidewalks and a crosswalk will be constructed along
approximately .6 miles of US 40 Alt from Patton Lane to River Road.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23
U.S.C. 133(b). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in
my immediate family.

Sincerely,

David Trone
Member of Congress


